

## TOWN OF DEERFIELD

## RESOLUTION PERTAINING TO SEWER PERMITS

On April 14, 1975, at the regular monthly meeting of the Deerfield Town Board a resolution was passed by all members pertaining to the water usage charge after applying for and receiving a sewer permit from the town's Building Inspector.

RESOLVED, that the town board has set up the following rule: because the billing dates for the Town of Deerfield as set up by the City of Utica Board of Water Supply are March 25th, June 25th, September 25th and December 25th, a permit purchased prior to any of these dates will be held by the town until after such date and then it will be forwarded to the Pollution Control Board. The customer billing will then be started on the next billing date. Therefore, town residents who live within the sewer district will have a minimum of three (3) months and a maximum of six (6) months to connect to the sewers before being billed.

THEREFORE, if a resident is not ready to hook up within a six month period and does not want to be billed in the above manner, he should refrain from obtaining a sewer permit until such time as he is ready to complete the entire job.

THE DEERFIELD TOWN BOARD
Donald S. Youlen, Supervisor
Anthony Iacovino, Justice
Walter V. Loin, Justice
P. Francis Domser, Councilman
Edward T. Wurz, Councilman